Community Primary School

Tel:
e-mail: info@dingle.dudley.sch.uk

Madeley Read
Kingswinford
West Midlands
DY6 8PF

01384 818305

Friday 11" July 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

Pioneer Centre 2025: Monday 14" July - Wednesday 16" July 2025

On the morning of Monday 14th July, Class S, along with their suitcases/bags are requested to come into

school

for a 9.45am registration. Please enter via the main reception and meet in the hall.

Should there be a problem with your child arriving at 9.45am and not 8.40 am as they usually would, please

let school know and alternative provision will be made.

The coach is due to leave by 10.30am on Monday and we should be back at school by approximately
2.45pm on the Wednesday afternoon, depending on traffic. The children will then be able to go straight

home.
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Please collect them from the car park or school foyer. Please note that siblings will not be dismissed
point.
On Monday 14th July, pupils will need a drink and a packed lunch in a carrier bag that can be

disposed of. We will have lunch at the centre on Friday before we return.

Any pocket money (between £5 and £10 in coins in a money bag or envelope and named please)
will remain the responsibility of your child.

All medication should be handed in to Mrs Ellerton on Monday 14th July and not kept by the child.
Please make sure all medication is labelled clearly with the child’s name.

Hay fever is a concern at this time of year, please make sure this is taken into account when
handing in any medicines. Please also make sure that travel sickness tablets are included in your
medication list and provided for the return journey, if needed.

We will need 2 named inhalers for each child with asthma —one that they keep with them and one
to be kept by a member of staff - as well as any other normal medication taken for this.

Any allergies or concerns you have, please add to your form.

Mobile phones are not allowed. If a member of staff suspects that a child has a mobile phone in
their possession, a bag search will take place. Any mobile phones found will be confiscated for the
duration of the residential and handed back to parents upon our return to school.

We will communicate with parents/carers to let you know of your child’s safe arrival to the Pioneer
Centre, and to update on their departure time. We will also try to send updates via See-Saw.
Class S is expected back at school on Wednesday 16th July at 2.45pm.

They will need a lie-in after a very hectic few days. If they wish to, children can arrive at school no
later than 10am on Thursday 17 July.

Should there be any additional information you feel you need to provide, do not hesitate to speak to a

member of staff.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs H

Ellerton

Year 6 Teacher
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